

REPORT TO COUNCIL 18 JULY 2006

The Consultants' Report on Community Sports Development was received and provides a good overview of where future investment in sports facilities could take place to cover areas where there are shortfalls.

The Consultants for the feasibility study on the provision of a Theatre/ Arts Centre have been appointed, Roger Lancaster Associates, and a first meeting has been held with a full programme of consultation agreed by the Council and Arts Council with stage one report available by end of September.

The development of M.U.G.A at Hammonds Pond is out to tender and construction should begin shortly, the two existing areas are being well used.

The reconditioned play areas at Fusehill Street and Carliol Drive are in use and the Bitts Park play area has been opened on a cold, windy day which did not deter pupils from Belah Junior School from enjoying the facilities, including the Water Feature.

The first National League Athletics Match to be held at Carlisle for many years took place at the Sheepmount, graced with good weather, and a high standard of athletic competition was seen and the new facilities gained favour from the officials present which augers well for future events.

City Primary Schools' Athletics Meeting took place at the Sheepmount on 3rd. and 4th.July with very enthusiastic competitors encouraged by rather deafening supporters.

Cumbria Youth Games take place on 8th.July at Copeland.

A Holiday Activities Leaflet has been produced covering all Council sponsored activities across both Community and Sports Sections.

Community Section will be taking Exhibition Stand to Cumberland Show to showcase all activities and especially present Benefits Advice to rural areas.

Replacement Face-2-Face vehicle has been delivered and is being fitted out, rather lager than original vehicle and looking at more corporate range of uses.

Tullie House have obtained funding to encourage more visits by young people and is sufficient to allow free admissions for under 16s for one year.

Late Thursday opening of Tullie House to compliment late night shopping 

commences on 13th.July with presentation centred on new Gardens Development and on 20th.July a Members Open Evening has been arranged which it is hoped good numbers of Members will be able to attend.

Councillor Ray Knapton.

Portfolio Holder for Leisure, Culture & Heritage
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